Mr. L. W. Brooks, Superintendent of Schools, Wichita, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Brooks:

No one was overjoyed more than I when I read of your smashing victory an the Republican nominee for State Super-intendent of Public Instruction.

Dean Don Swarthout and I rejoiced. I was over at his home for the evening and we checked up on our ballot, and we voted for identically the same men all along.

Many congratulations and best wishes for your success. Now since you have won the nomination this is equivalent to election in Kansas.

I am mailing you a Jayhawk Rebounds for your perusal. This is the tenth one. We write a Rebounds about every month. You may find something interesting in perusing this epistle.

With kindest regards to you and yours, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH Eno.